GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX . ARMUIO
1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD - AZTEC MEMBER

87410 STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

July 17, 1972

John Lemley and Juanita Franks
P. 0. Box 124
Briggsdale, Colorado

Re: Greathouse #1
F-10-23N~-1W
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The above well was spudded in the summer of 1970 and according to a sundry
notice filed on August L, 1970, the well depth at that time was 1075 feet.

On August L, 1970, a letter was mailed to you from this office requesting
further information and we received no response.

On June 22, 1972, a field inspection was made of this location. The rig is
still standing over the hole which has 10 3/L4 inch casing installed which is
open., ’

in view of the long period of inactivity on this well, | am requesting that
activity be resumed prior to August 15, 1972, or that the well be permanently
plugged and abandoned.

In the event that response to this letter is not received prior to August 10,
1972, it is my intention to notify our attorney in Santa Fe to set a case
before the 0i1 Conservation Commission to have you and the bonding company
show cause why this well should not be plugged and abandoned.

Yours very truly,

cc: Mr. George Hatch
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Mr. D. B. Peterson
Aetna Casualty Co.
Greely, Colorado



